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PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
 

June 5, 2023 
 

NOTICE OF PROPOSED PERMITTING OF AIR CONTAMINANT EMISSIONS LOCATED 
WITHIN 1,000 FEET OF A SCHOOL 

 
   
The Gas Point Store located at 19980 Gas Point Road, Cottonwood, CA 96022 is seeking approval for the authority to 
install a propane emergency standby generator.  This engine is for emergency/standby use and will only be in operation 
during power outages, periodic testing, and maintenance. The emergency generator will sustain the essential equipment 
to continue serving the community in the event of a commercial power outage.  
 
Pursuant to California Health and Safety Code, Section 42301.6, prior to approving an application for an authority to 
construct or modify a source that emits hazardous air emissions, and that source is located within 1,000 feet from the 
outer boundary of a school site, the air pollution control officer shall prepare a public notice in which the proposed project 
or modification for which the application for a permit is made is fully described.  
 
A public notice shall be issued to the parents or guardians of children enrolled in a school that is located within one-
quarter mile of the proposed new or modified source and to each address within a radius of 1,000 feet of the source. This 
notice is intended to inform you of this facility request. 
 
The Shasta County Air Quality Management District (District) has evaluated this project and has determined that the 
total potential health risk and air quality impact from the propane emergency standby generator emissions are 
insignificant.  The facility’s application has been reviewed, and the proposed engine and its operation will be in 
compliance with all of the District’s rules and regulations.  Comments on this project will be received by the District for 
a period of 30 days from the date of this notice and will be considered prior to taking final action on permitting the 
facility. 

 
The information for the facility, supporting documents, and the analysis of the air quality impacts of this project are 
available for inspection at the District office located at 1855 Placer Street, Suite 101, Redding, California, during regular 
business hours. 
 
For further information on this project, please call Air Pollution Inspector, Allison Michael at (530) 225-5674.  
 
This flyer is being distributed solely for informational purposes as part of the District’s limited open forum policy.  The activity and 
organization and/or individual named herein are not sponsored by the school or District.  Participation in any of the activities described 
herein is at the risk of the participant.  The District is not responsible for the accuracy of the information contained herein. 


